March 2021 (Zoom)

Councillors held a Zoom meeting online on the 30th March 2021 with Cllr E Evans presiding, Apologies were received from Cllr Duffee and Cllr Pugh-Davies, Cllr S Evans and Cllr J Cairns were absent.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

PLANNING

Nothing received.

MATTERS ARISING FROM FEBRUARY'S MEETING

Response received from Longwood, Cllr Eryl Evans rang them, things were delayed due to COVID. Longwood have spoken to Llwyn, they seem to have gone from being ok about the public walking through their land to being against it! This track is an old route and has been used by the public for decades. Longwood have offered to put proper bridal way gates and kissing gates up but Llwyn are still not consenting.

Cllr Holgate declared an interest.

Clerk to email council to see what their view is on the matter.

Response from the council regarding the trees in Silian, it is down to the residents to sort this out!

Clerk to reply to John Morgan-Guy. – Cllr Holgate said to mention that there may be some cover under his insurance! **Clerk to send a letter advising this.**

CORRESPONDENCE

Email from Brian Collins chasing the Salt bin issue, there has been no response from the council!

Clerk to reply stating this.

FINANCE

All the bills, donations and subscriptions have been paid and the bank balance as at the 31/03/21 is £3.870.94.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllr D Davies reported that he has received complaints that the evergreen trees on the right of the junction coming out from Cilgwyn road are blocking the visibility of traffic coming from Lampeter towards to Tregaron. Chair asked for someone to check this out. **Clerk and Cllr Holgate will do this**.

Collapsed culvert is getting deeper by Capel Bethel in Silian. Clerk to chase.

Cllr Holgate

Next Zoom meeting Tuesday April 27th at 7.30p.m.